Town of Mazomanie Board Meeting 
Minutes
October 13, 2014
1. Call to order/Proof of Posting. The meeting was called to order at 6:31 pm by Chairman Fred Wolf.  Present were supervisors Carrie Richard, Melody Moore and Dan Behringer.  Clerk Maria Van Cleve and Treasurer Jan Hake were also present.  The meeting was posted October 10, 2014, published on October 9 and on the Town web site, October 9, 2014.
2. Approval of minutes: September 15 Board meeting.  Motion to approve the minutes of the September 15 Board Meeting by Behringer, second by Richard.  Approved 4-0.

3. Approval of September financial reports. On September 11, Van Cleve transferred $173,231.12 from the Tax account to the regular checking account. There were $36,823.74 in disbursements and $1674.78 in receipts. Total cash on hand is $225,370.65.  Motion to approve the September Financial Report by Moore, second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0. 

4. Public Input- None
5. Site plan approval for 30 X36 garage for Ron Felt, 6846 Carpenter Road, Ron owns a narrow 1.4 acre lot on Carpenter road zoned A1-ex, but non-conforming so, according to Dane County he must build under the rules governing R-1 zoning.  His proposed garage met existing guidelines and the Land Plan Commission voted to approve his siteplan at their Oct 6 meeting. Motion to approve by Richard, second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0.
6. Rezone of 7.17 acres for Youngs Enterprise Services (Rio Valley Estates) 10539 County Hwy Y, from A1-ex to A2-4. This 7.17 acre lot was legally created before 1979, so according to the Town’s Land Plan the property has a split.  It is being rezoned because as an A1-ex lot it was non-conforming. The Land Plan Commission voted to approve the rezone at their Oct 6 meeting. Motion to approve petition DCPREZ-2014-10762 by Behringer, second by Moore.  Approved 4-0.
7. Use of the Town Hall by Northwest Dane Senior Services.  Maren Turley attended the meeting and requested that NWD would like to offer a soup and sandwich lunch once a month from 10-2 on the 2nd Friday of the month. November thru March. They would also like to set up an informational table on election day. Since it is already town policy to allow non-profit community groups to use the Town Hall board approval was not required.  The clerk will work with NWD to ensure that the Hall is ready and available. 
8. More on the transfer site.  Meeting with Waste Management representative:
Tim Volk says they wouldn’t do curbside pickup. They proposed either dumpsters (as an alternative to our current vendor) or compactors (that might be placed at the Town Hall or some other unknown site) and gave us pricing for that.  If we went with dumpsters it would cost approximately $1755 for Garbage and $731 for recycling or $2500/month.  Conversation with Barry Behringer: He wants the Town to provide him with proof of insurance at the Transfer Site and for us to stop collecting waste oil at the site. Maria should look into the insurance and make sure Barry is informed regarding it. Barry also will require that the Town stop taking oil down at the transfer site. The clerk and Chairman signed a letter stating that the Town had received notification of both of these demands.    Letter to residents and non-residents regarding changes to the Transfer Site.  The Transfer Site Committee will meet again to determine the best way to get opinions of all town residents as well as non-resident users of the Transfer Site.
9. Approval of operator’s licenses for Bradley Brunker. Motion to table indefinitely by Wolf, second by Behringer.  Approved 4-0.  
10. Approval of revised Comprehensive Land Plan. Motion to approve the revised comprehensive plan for the town by Behringer, second by Richard.  Approved 4-0. 
11. Approval of Disbursements- Motion to approve disbursements by Behringer, second by Moore.  Approved 4-0.
12. Board Input-Dan went to an informational ATC meeting regarding new Transmission lines and possible routes.  The Cardinal Hickory Creek transmission line from Middleton could come down Hwy 14 but there are two other possible routes. 
Melody wants to make sure that we cover everything from the audit. Put an item on the agenda from the audit on the next board agenda. Restrictions for Maintenance of Stormwater management for Wolf run must be signed. Wolf signed the document after the meeting.  The second phase of the Wolf run trail is beginning soon.
13. Confirm next board meeting date: November 10. 6:30 pm. Budget work meeting: October 20 and October 27, 6:30 pm: November 17, 2013 beginning at 6:30 pm: Public Hearing on the budget, Town Meeting to adopt the levy, Board meeting to approve the budget. 
14. Adjourned at 8:30pm.
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk
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